Statement regarding Chancellor Thorp’s Announcement of Resignation:

I was deeply saddened to hear of Chancellor Thorp’s decision to step down from his role at the end of this year. Chancellor Thorp has been a steadfast advocate for students throughout his tenure here and he has been an incredible mentor and leader to learn from. Losing his leadership will be a tremendous loss for this university. His unique vision for the future of UNC and for public higher education has inspired countless students, faculty, and administrators to work to make Carolina an even better place while still upholding our timeless traditions.

While I truly believe he is the right man for the job I certainly respect his decision to step down. I only hope his successor will share his passion for students, accessibility, and academic excellence.

Will Leimenstoll
[bookmark: _GoBack]UNC- Chapel Hill Student Body President
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